
Denton Independent School District
Consider Approval of Donation in Accordance with Board Policy CDC(Local) to 

Sandbrock Elementary School 
April 8, 2025

SUMMARY:      
This item requests approval of the $11,000 donation to Sandbrock Ranch Elementary from Paramount 
Power Inc. for a gym rock wall.

BOARD VALUE:
Growth & Management… In pursuit of excellence, we value demonstrating effective and efficient 
management of district resources and providing leadership and/or oversight to ensure District 
meets all fiscal, legal and regulatory requirements.

PREVIOUS BOARD ACTION:
No previous action. 

 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES:

This donation is being brought for approval in accordance with the District’s CDC (local) policy.  

BENEFIT OF ACTION:
The $11,000 donation to Sandbrock Ranch Elementary for the gym rock wall is an investment in 
students' physical health, confidence, and overall development. This engaging addition to the 
school's gym will provide students with a fun and challenging way to build strength, coordination, 
and endurance while encouraging an active lifestyle. Rock climbing promotes problem-solving, 
perseverance, and resilience as students navigate different routes to reach the top. It also supports 
social and emotional growth by fostering teamwork, self-confidence, and a sense of 
accomplishment. For many students, the rock wall will be a unique opportunity to try something 
new, helping them develop a growth mindset and a love for physical activity. This donation 
ensures that Sandbrock Ranch Elementary continues to offer innovative and enriching 
opportunities for its students. By incorporating the rock wall into physical education classes and 
school activities, the school can inspire lifelong healthy habits while making fitness exciting and 
accessible for all students.

PROCEDURAL AND REPORTING IMPLICATIONS:
This is a one-time donation. This facility modification has been approved by the Operations and Risk 
Management Departments.

ALTERNATIVES:
None at this time. 

SUPERINTENDENT’S RECOMMENDATION:
The Superintendent recommends approval of the Paramount Power Inc. donation in the amount of 
$11,000 to Sandbrock Ranch Elementary for the purchase of a gym rock wall.

 PERSONS RESPONSIBLE:
Vicki Garcia, Executive Director of Business Operations
Yalonda Weaver, Director of Grant Financial Management
Claire Springer, Principal of Sandbrock Ranch Elementary
 

ATTACHMENT:
 None


